
SAFETY EVALUATION OF TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

FOR THE WATTS BAR NUCLEAR PLANT, UNIT 1

REACTOR COOLANT SYSTEM - HOT SHUTDOWN

The Technical Specifications for Watts Bar are not consistent with the FSAR
safety evaluation in that the Technical Specifications permit control rod move-
ment in mode 3 and below under conditions which might lead to a control rod
withdrawal accident, and for which no safety evaluation has been provided.

TVA proposed that Technical Specification 3.4.1.3 be modified to address the
problem in a letter dated June 21, 1985. The staff has reviewed this proposal
and concludes that the proposal is unacceptable because control rod movement at
shutdown would still be permitted under conditions which could lead to unanalyzed
consequences.

note that for other NTOLS, the staff has deferred this issue for long term
resolution, after the applicants for these plants agreed to develop administra-
tive controls which would preclude inadvertent rod withdrawal accidents while
the reactor was in an unanalyzed condition. These controls require that either
(1) the control rods be deenergized, (2) the reactor coolant pumps be opeF Tng,
or (3) the reactor be sufficiently borated so that criticality cannot occur
through rod movement. TVA has not yet made such a commitment for Watts Bar.
This issue remains open and its current status is unacceptable to the staff.

TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION 4.5.2.h.1 - CHARGING PUMP FLOW

The applicant requested that the test requirement for the centrifugal charging
pumps during shutdown be reduced from 346 gpm to 315 gpm because the applicant
intends to operate the pumps with the recirculation bypass lines open at all
times rather than only at high pressures. To justify the modifications, the
applicant evaluated the effect of reduced charging flow on LOCA and main steam
line break analyses.

The consequences from a large-break LOCA were determined to be unchanged from
the reduction in charging flow because abundant coolant water is available from
the low and intermediate pressure injection systems so that the reduction in
total injected ECCS flow would be less than 0.05%. In addition, during most of
the accident sequence, an excess of ECCS water is available so that most of the
flow is assumed to spill out of the break.

In the case of a main steam line break, the applicant determined that a slightly
greater return to power would occur at a slightly reduced pressure. Some reduc-
tion in the minimum DNBR would occur; however, no fuel failure is predicted to
occur and the consequences remain acceptable. The TVA committed to make the
appropriate modifications in the FSAR.
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The consequences of reduced charging flow on a small-break LOCA analysis were
determined to be more significant. The applicant estimated that the peak
cladding temperature could be as high as 1717'F instead of 1435'F as previously
calculated. This was determined using a relationship of 20'F increase in peak
cladding temperature for each percent decrease in ECGS flow. Because of the
significant increase in peak cladding temperature, the staff requires that the
applicant reanalyze the most severe small-break LOCA using an approved EGGS
evaluation model which conforms to Appendix K to 10 CFR 50 and update the appro-
priate sections in the FSAR (including Figures 15.3-1 through 15.3-12b) prior
to approval of the technical specification change.

In addition, the change in charging system injection performance may alter the
results from the small-break size sensitivity study in the FSAR. The applicant
is required to demonstrate that the most severe small-break size has been
identified and appropriately analyzed as required by 10 CFR 50.46 prior to
approval of this technical specification modification.


